
 

 

Agenda Item: 8. 

 

Memo to the Programs, Projects and Operations Subcommittee 

Subject: Elkhorn River IPA – Bank Stabilization Construction Project Change Orders 

Date:  July 9, 2012 

From:  Gerry Bowen 

 

In December, 2011, the Board approved a project to repair bank stabilization measures on the 

Elkhorn River Improvement Project Area due to damages from the 2010 flood on the Elkhorn 

River. The contract was awarded to Ho Chunk Builders (South Sioux City, Nebraska) in the 

amount of $1,020,995. 

 

In February, 2012, Management approved Change Order #1 in the amount of $31,449 for the 

installation of a temporary crossing of a drainage ditch to facilitate transport of the rock rip rap 

on the west side of the project. 

 

In May, 2012, Management approved Change Order #2 in the amount of $56,550 for the 

installation of additional streambank protection on the Scott Watson property. The total amount 

of these two change orders is $87,999. The District’s Policy Manual allows Management to 

approve change orders amounting to 10% of the contract amount, or approximately $102,000. 

With these two change orders, the contract with Ho Chunk had a not to exceed amount of 

$1,108,994. 

 

The majority of the project involved the placement of riprap above the normal high water level, 

thus negating the need for a 404 permit from the Corps of Engineers. Two Nationwide Permits 

were necessary (Field Site 2 for riprap placement below the normal high water level, but not of 

sufficient length to warrant an individual permit, and the relocation of the boat ramp at Elkhorn 

Crossing Recreation Area and were obtained allowing construction to occur. 

 

A third site, Field Site 8 was thought to need an individual permit since rather elaborate bank 

stabilization measures were needed. In order to not delay the remainder of the project, Site 8 was 

not included in the bid documents. It was intended that the 404 permit application would be 

submitted and the project bid at a later date. 

 

In May, the Corps issued a general permit that would cover the work needed at Site 8. Therefore, 

Ho Chunk was asked to submit a proposal for treatment of the site. Also, it was determined that 

some additional work was needed at Elkhorn Crossing Recreation Area. Ho Chunk’s estimate for 

the additional work at Elkhorn Crossing is $4,305.00. Ho Chunk’s estimate for the bank 

stabilization work at Site 8 is estimated to cost $204,991.25, for a total amount of this change 

order of $209,296.35, increasing the not-to-exceed amount of the contract with Ho Chunk 

Builders to $1,318,290.40. Board approval of these change orders is necessary. 

 

Since all of the work envisioned in this change order was a portion of the original project 

damaged by the 2010 flood, the additional work is eligible for 75% FEMA cost share, or 

$156,972.26 ($209,296.35*0.75) making the NRD share of this treatment $52,324.09. 

 

 It is recommended that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that the General 

Manager be authorized to execute Change Order #3 in the amount of $209,296.35, 

and increasing the not–to-exceed amount of the contract with Ho Chunk Builders 

for the Elkhorn River IPA Bank Stabilization Project.to $1,318,290.40. 






























